
 

 
APRIL 05, 2022 

ITEM 14.A.1  
 
 
 

INDIAN RIVER COUNTY 
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

 
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

___________________________________________________________ 
 
TO:   Members of the Board of County Commissioners 
 
DATE:  March 25, 2022  
 
SUBJECT:  Request from Vero Beach Wine & Film Festival to use Commission Chambers 
 
FROM:  Peter D. O’Bryan, Chairman 

Commissioner, District 4    
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Discussion Item:  

The Vero Beach Wine and Film Festival is happening this June in Vero Beach and event 
organizers have reached out and requested the use of the Commission Chambers from June 9th – 
12th for showings of some of the movies.   
 
As the schedule has not yet been finalized, we cannot calculate the user fees. Once the schedule 
is finalized, the County Administrator will calculate the non-profit user fee in addition to any 
staff overtime that is required. The organizers are aware of the fees and have agreed to pay 
them.   They do not plan to serve wine during the showings. 
 
Action: 
 
I am asking the Board to give permission to the Vero Beach Wine and Film Festival to utilize the 
Commission Chambers on June 9th – 12th, 2022. 
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